Chairs Report - 20 January 2025

Belated Happy New Year to you all.

Resignations

I have received the following resignations from Pauline and Niki and would like to offer them a vote of thanks from the Parish Council, to Pauline for her work on the Emergency plan and to Niki on the Biodiversity strategy.

Retirement

Our thanks go to Linda from the Parish Council who will be retiring at the end of February as our Cemetery clerk of over 18 years service. The time, effort and dedication Linda has put into the job will be hard to replace, we wish her well for the future.

Sizewell 'C' Update

WMPC and members of its SZC Committee will be meeting soon with SZC Ltd and their design consultants to see their latest drawings for their proposed traffic calming scheme associated with the Southern Park and Ride site and its traffic impact on the village. We will also discuss the format of a public engagement event with a date to be agreed. Our Vice-Chairman also attends regular SZC Southern Transport Forums to hear and comment on all matters related to the project and the effects on the village.

Cllr Ivor French

Chair of

Wickham Market Parish Council